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House Bill No. 1849, HD 1 

Relating to Hiring 
 

TO CHAIRPERSON LUKE, VICE CHAIRPERSON NISHIMOTO AND MEMBERS OF 
THE COMMITTEE: 
 
 The purpose of H.B. 1849, HD 1 is to create a three-year reclassification and 

recruitment pilot program within the Department of Human Resources Development 

(DHRD) to expedite the recruitment and hiring process for positions that require a 

higher education degree or other expertise.  The bill also authorizes DHRD to hire five 

full-time recruitment and reclassification specialists for the duration of the pilot program. 

 It appears that the intent of H.B. 1849, HD1 is create a three-year reclassification 

and recruitment pilot program to allow the State to efficiently fill vacant positions through 

an active recruitment and placement process for hard-to-fill vacancies.  While DHRD 

supports the intent of H.B. 1849, HD 1, DHRD is concerned regarding the provision in 

the bill that, “The pilot program will focus on positions that are the subject of ongoing 

recruitment and will be limited to positions where the stated minimum qualifications 

include a higher education degree or require an expertise that makes the position 

difficult to fill.”  Specifically, it is not clear why the bill includes the limitation of, “… where 

the stated minimum qualifications include a higher education degree…,” as allowances 

are made to accept equivalent training and experience in lieu of a degree.  Furthermore, 

there may be some hard-to-fill vacancies that are technical in nature and may not 
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require “a higher education degree.”  Therefore, it may be more appropriate to focus this 

pilot recruitment and placement process on “hard-to-fill” vacancies. 

 Thank you for the opportunity to offer comments on this measure. 
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FINTestimony

From: mailinglist@capitol.hawaii.gov
Sent: Wednesday, February 24, 2016 5:31 AM
To: FINTestimony
Cc: zabal7@upwhawaii.org
Subject: Submitted testimony for HB1849 on Feb 24, 2016 15:00PM
Attachments: Testimony HB1849, HD1 Hiring.docx

HB1849
Submitted on: 2/24/2016
Testimony for FIN on Feb 24, 2016 15:00PM in Conference Room 308

Submitted By Organization Testifier Position Present at Hearing
Al Lardizabal United Public Workers Oppose No

Comments:

Please note that testimony submitted less than 24 hours prior to the hearing, improperly identified, or
directed to the incorrect office, may not be posted online or distributed to the committee prior to the
convening of the public hearing.

Do not reply to this email. This inbox is not monitored. For assistance please email
webmaster@capitol.hawaii.gov
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